
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  
 

 FROM:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E., Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
DATE:  November 4, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE ON SEPTEMBER STORM REPAIRS 
 
 
On October 2, 2014, O&J Golf Construction was issued a notice to proceed with 
emergency repairs to the Palmer Course at SilverRock Resort necessitated by the 
storm of September 8, 2014.  The total estimated cost for this contract is $816,830 
which covers repairing all areas damaged by the storm including bunkers, tees, greens 
and golf cart paths.  Staff anticipates that most, if not all, of this work will be covered by 
the City’s insurance policy for the golf course.  This work must be performed now in 
order for the golf course to reopen on November 3, 2014 as advertised.  A ratification of 
this contract is scheduled for City Council approval on November 18, 2014.  
 
On Friday, October 24, 2014, Granite Construction was issued a notice to proceed with 
emergency repairs to the bridge the City shares with Indian Wells on Highway 111 just 
west of the Cliffhouse restaurant.  As explained at the City Council meeting of October 
21, 2014 during the Public Works Department Report, the estimated cost is just over 
$100,000 to repair the decking and abutments which were undermined by runoff from 
the highway and landscaping.  The work will be performed on a time and material basis 
which staff anticipates will be covered by the City’s insurance policy.  A ratification of 
this work as well as any cost sharing recommendations with Indian Wells and Coachella 
Valley Water District is scheduled for City Council approval in December 2014. 
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